ADOPTED – MARCH 24, 2020

AGENDA ITEM NO. 5

Introduced by the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION HONORING DANEEN JONES


RESOLUTION #20 – 113

WHEREAS, Daneen Jones began her career with Ingham County in August 1997 as a Clerk Stenographer III with the Human Resources Department; and

WHEREAS, several years later Daneen Jones was promoted to Administrative Secretary in 1999 and then to her current position as Human Resources Assistant in 2016, all within the Human Resources Department; and 

WHEREAS, during Daneen Jones’ long and distinguished career serving all the County departments and the citizens of Ingham County, Daneen has been responsible for numerous day-to-day administrative functions and successful completion of tasks critical to the operation of the Human Resources Department; and

WHEREAS, Daneen’s excellent work and outstanding customer service orientation has been recognized by many of her peers, department heads, union representatives and elected officials; and  

WHEREAS, Daneen’s commitment to service includes being a founding member of the Ingham County Cultural Diversity Committee in 1999, leading the Ingham County Cultural Diversity Choir in various programs including Veterans’ Day honoring programs from 2009 through 2015 and directing the music for Lansing’s Love Wins gathering in September 2011, participating with the Cultural Diversity Ensemble in the Veterans’ History Project initiative in November 2014 and many other civic contributions; and

WHEREAS, Daneen is retiring from her position as Human Resources Assistant on March 31, 2020.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners hereby honors Daneen Jones for 22 years of dedicated service to the County of Ingham and its citizens and extends its sincere appreciation to Daneen for her commitment and the many contributions she has made, as she has truly made a difference in the lives and employment experience of so many.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners extends its best wishes to Daneen on her retirement and hopes for continued success in all of her future endeavors.
